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Washington, DC 20555
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Resolution of Asymmetric LOCA Loads Issue
(Unresolved Safety Issue A-2)

In 1980 Westinghouse performed a preliminary structural analysis for

the Prairie Island and Kewaunee Plants to address the issue of asymmetric
LOCA loads resulting from breaks in the reactor coolant loop piping.

Pipe rupture restraints were installed at Prairie Island and Kewaunee to
reduce the break area near the reactor vessel to less than one square
foot thereby reducing the postulated loads considered in this analysis.
The analysis was submitted on our behalf for NRC Staff review on April
11, 1980 by Westinghouse.

On May 8, 1984 we received a number of questions related to the We:tinghouse
analysis from our Project Manager in the Division of Licensing. Our review
of these questions indicated that a great deal of time and analytical effort,
at a high cost, wouid be involved in answering them. The NRC Staff has
recently approved a process for dropping asymmetric blowdown loads resulting
from pipe breaks in reactor coolant loop piping from the design basis for
plants. Generic Letter 84-04 dated February 1, 1984 describes the NRC Staff
position on this matter.

The purpose of this letter is to provide, for the information of the NRC
Staff, a description of our plans for resolution of this issue taking
into account the guidance recently issued in Generic Letter 84-04,
Northern States Power will contract with Westinghouse to perform a
mechanistic fracture evaluation for the reactor coolant loops to provide
justification for eliminating postulated double-ended breaks in this
piping. When this analysis is completed, a request for exemption from
the requirements of General Design Criterion 4 will be submitted in
accordance with Generic Letter 84~04 to eliminate asymmetric blowdown
loads from the design basis for the plant. This would also allow the
removal of the rupture restraints recently installed in the reactor
shield wall of both units.
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We believe that the Westinghouse analysis and our exemption request can

be submitted by September 15, 1984 based on the schedule provided to us

by Westinghcuse. Please contact us if you have any questions related to
our plans for resolving this issue.
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